April 4, 2016 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Gordon Wisnom, Roy Burkins, Donna Bloom, Kenton Kurtz, Michael Ellinger and Bill Gemmill. Also in attendance were: Mayor Hetzberger, Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Melissa Matthews, Dennis Sarpen and Ira Walker. Polly Kreiss was absent. 
GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 7, 2016 Council meeting. Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated March 1st thru March 31st, 2016 totaling $36,115.27 seconded by Mr. Kurtz and the motion was carried with Mr. Gemmill abstaining. 
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated March 1st thru April 1st, 2016 totaling $55,836.23 seconded by Ms. Bloom and the motion was carried.  
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated March 1st thru April 1st, 2016 totaling $39,711.12 seconded by Mr. Gemmill and the motion was carried. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

It has been confirmed with the Southern Regional Police Department that they will enforce the Borough's Ordinances with regards to snow and trash and items of that nature.  However, they will not enforce building codes; the Zoning Officer (Wade) will handle those items.  Weeds and nuisance complaints should be directed to the Borough Office. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Attorney Sharnetzka stated that Council needs to review the Stormwater Management Ordinance.  Mr. Sarpen completed a draft and Attorney Sharnetzka will attend the committee meeting.  The York County Planning Commission will meet with the Stewartstown Planning Commission this month.  In order to receive FEMA reimbursement, the Borough will need to comply with the Stormwater Management Act.  The Planning Commission will review and present the draft Ordinance to Council. 

Attorney Sharnetzka wishes to invite Council members to his firm's Municipal Night at the York Revolution Game on Friday, May 13th.  Members should plan on arriving around 5:30 or 6:00 pm to participate in activities. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Sarpen stated that Trout Lane pavement needs a base repair, not just a simple overlay.  Hopewell will do the work if Stewartstown purchases the material.
Chantilear Court has a water and drainage issue.  The water draining causes icy conditions and the pavement is cracking.  Aaron Manifold can put in an inlet of 2 x 4 with a 12-inch pipe to connect to the existing inlet for $4,610, including paving.  A homeowner is using a sump pump in his basement to send the water down the street.  The water is from an underground spring.  Mr. Ellinger made a motion to ask the homeowner to split cost as long as he signs a “hold harmless agreement”.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried, with Mr. Wisnom and Mr. Gemmill opposing. 
The alley of Hickory Street off of Broadway was paved last year.  Water run-off due to the paving is causing concern for a homeowner there.  Mr. Sarpen will look at the area when it is actively raining.  He states that right now there is no evidence of an issue.
The Ravenscliffe subdivision has submitted their plan and Mr. Sarpen has made comments.  The Planning Commission will meet this month to discuss.   Mr. Sarpen will review the revised plans prior to the April Planning commission meeting.  The plan consists of 55 single family homes.  The Zoning Hearing Board had granted an exception to allow this many homes, but the expiration date on this exception needs to be reviewed.

The underground work on the Dollar General Store has been done.  The plan detail shows lateral out of the building to the sewer with a vent, clean out and trap.  They did not do the trap and want relief from that Pennsylvania requirement.  Mr. Kurtz made a motion to deny the waiver and require the trap.  Ms.  Bloom seconded and the motion was carried. 

The Stewartstown Sewer Plant received the Plant Operations Performance Award for 2015.  The Authority has been entered into a drawing for 2 days of free service from Aqua Aerobics. 
OPERATOR’S REPORT
Mr. Walker presented his report to Council. 
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the cost of $1,360 to install gated access to the outfall at the sewer plant from Security Fence.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Gemmill made a motion to approve the cost of $1,416.50 for a 55-gallon drum of special oil lubricant for the motor on the thickener tank at the sewer plant from PPC Lubricants.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 

MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger stated a meeting with the Police Commission was held on Wednesday, March 30th where it was decided the cost of coverage will be based on usage; however, he feels the data is not accurate.  Calculating the cost this way will mean Stewartstown will be responsible for $402,000.  Currently, the Borough pays $405,000 which includes the $78,000 for the buy-in.  The two-year average shows that time on patrol is 21% for Stewartstown but only 12% of Glen Rock.  Mayor Herzberger will vote to recommend the new formula be reworked and that the time of the officers would need more direction from management.   The current formula has been agreed upon by all the municipalities and any new formula amendment would need to be agreed upon by all municipalities.  
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve Designation of Agent Resolution 2016-1, A Presidential Declaration was awarded to Pennsylvania for the January snowstorm.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried.  Mrs. Myers will be attending a class at the 911 center to assist with the DAP forms.

Discussion centered around the collection of electronics.  It was agreed that an outreach be made to York County to request a collection location be held at the landfill on Plank Road for all of the Southern County.

Mr. Ellinger made a motion for blanket approval for the 2016 Fire Police requests/events.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the Annual Opening Day Baseball Parade to be held Saturday, April 23rd.  The Parade will begin at 9:30 am at the fire hall and end at the fairgrounds.  It will include approximately 30 baseball and softball teams.   Mrs. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried. 

Ordinance 2004-02 is in need of updating.  Items specifically to update will be the time to remove snow from sidewalks, which will be increased from 24 hours to 48 hours and the fine for those properties in violation, from $15 to $50.   The auto-dialer system will be used to let people know the date and time the sidewalk deadline will be and also a follow-up call will be placed as a reminder.  Mrs. Bloom made a motion to allow Attorney Sharnetzka to amend the Ordinance and advertise for next month.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried. 

There being no further business, Mr. Ellinger made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mrs. Bloom and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 8:21 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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